
Nickalus Holmes 

CORRESPONDENCE 
8/8/2025 
DOCUMENT NO. 07642-2025 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

Ellen Plendl 
Friday, August 8, 2025 8:55 AM 
Consumer Correspondence 
Docket No 2025001 1 
FW: Opposition to the Rate Increase for FPL 

See attached customer correspondence for Docket 20250011. 
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Nickalus Holmes 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Governor's Office of Citizen Services < EOGCitizenServices@eog.myflorida.com> 
Friday, August 8, 2025 8:46 AM 
Ellen Plendl 
FW: Opposition to the Rate Increase for FPL 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments 
or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

Please find attached email received by the Governor's Office of Citizen Services. This email is forwarded to your office 
for review and any response or action appropriate. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Martha Lynn 
Office of Citizen Services 
Executive Office of the Governor 

From: Daryl Wattenbarger <dwatten@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Thursday, August 7, 2025 2:43 PM 
To: GovernorRon.DeSantis@eog.myflorida.com; contact@psc.state.fl. us 
Cc: Ruth Kaufhold <rkaufhold77@gmail.com>; Mark Millercmark@victoryinchristjesus.org> 
Subject: Opposition to the Rate Increase for FPL 

Honorable Governor Desantis and Florida Public service Commission: 

I am sending this email to you as a Florida Power and Light consumer to object to the rate increase 
that has been filed by Florida Power and Light/Nextera Energy and or their subsidiaries. 
They are using our funds from Florida electric consumers to lease prime farmland in multiple counties 
in Indiana for solar panel farms. 
They are purchasing these 25-year leases from farmers on these prime, productive farms that have 
the capability of growing over 200 bushels to the acre of corn to build these solar panel farms. 
In Indiana, the effective rate of producing electricity from these solar farms is less than 3 percent due 
to the lack of continuous daylight hours, with a yearly average of 5.1 hours per day, and the likelihood 
of snow covering the panels during the winter. 
They are requesting a rate increase for the next 4 years, which many consumers will not be able to 
afford. 

Respectfully, 
Daryl J. Wattenbarger 
Retired Electric Consumer 
1234 Wing Rd SW 
Palm Bay, FL. 32908 
Email: dwatten@yahoo.com 
Ph: 765-918-6224 
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Please note that under Florida law correspondence sent to the Governor's Office, which is not confidential or 
exempt pursuant to chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes, is a public record made available upon request. 
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